
 

 
 
 

Memo 
 
Date:    March 21, 2022   
 
To:  Communiqué recipients 
      
From:    Father Paul Burke, JCL, adjutant judicial vicar, Metropolitan 

Tribunal 
 

Re:   A service of prayer for peace in Ukraine 
           

 
There are Ukrainian Christians here in the Atlanta area. The Ukrainian 
Catholics have a church, “Mother of God” in Conyers, GA and the Ukrainian 
Orthodox Church is St. Andrew’s in Cumming. Both communities have been in 
constant contact since the conflict began. 

Archbishop Gregory J. Hartmayer, OFM Conv., earnestly wants a prayer service 
for Ukraine and to bring our communities together at such a difficult time. 
Having spoken to both the Catholic and Orthodox priests at both Ukrainian 
churches, and guaranteeing their participation, a service of prayer has been 
scheduled. 

It will take place on Monday, March 28, at 7 p.m. at Holy Spirit Catholic 
Church, 4465 Northside Drive, Atlanta, Georgia 30327. 

The service will be livestreamed at www.hsccatl.com. 

A free will offering to benefit the people of Ukraine will be taken up. A light 
reception will follow immediately after the service. 

 

http://www.hsccatl.com/

